New Brunswick/PEI Regional Dressage Report 2010

Dressage is alive and well in our Region! New Brunswick/PEI has enjoyed another successful year with the members participating in Regional and National activities.

A preparation clinic and fund raiser was held at Hampton Riding center this past spring.  Jennifer Hansen and I quizzed and prepped attendees on the theory that could be covered in written tests at the Regional Qualifier and National Championships.  Dressage rider and coach Michelle DeGarie held a riding clinic. The whole clinic was well attended and enjoyed by all present.

Criteria for attending the Regional Dressage Qualifier changed somewhat for 2010.  Applicants needed to qualify by submitting dressage tests in the division in which they were competing. To qualify they needed two scores of over 58%, at least one of which needed to be scored by a recorded dressage judge.  Several local judges, or previously carded judges, were recommended to branches to use for in house dressage shows for qualifying purposes.

A Pony Club dressage camp and schooling show was organized in July at Golden Reins, with the aim of facilitating riders to obtain qualification.  Level Two Coach and dressage judge Lynda Forbes was available to score rides and offer feed back in the form of a riding clinic.  Unfortunately there was insufficient interest from Pony Club members, so the camp was changed to an open weekend riding clinic with Lynda Forbes. Two GMPC and one PineHill member attended the riding lessons.

In August our region sent a team to Kelowna, BC for the Canadian Pony Club National Dressage Competition.  Jenny Ogden and Katie Jardine from Hampton and Melanie Bos from Moncton attended as riders and Kathleen Bos attended as chaperon for the team. The team did an amazing job, with Mel placing first in her division, Jenny third and Katie eighth.

The Regional Dressage Qualifier for 2011 National Championships was held in October, 2010 in Salisbury at Golden Reins Equestrian Center.  Eight riders participated in Starter, Pretraining, Training and First Level.  Judge was coach and dressage rider Donna McInnis from Cap Pele. The level of performance and quality of riding was very high!  The judge held a riding clinic following the scoring of the rides.  Qualifiers for next years National Championships, being held in Western Ontario in August 2011 are:                               

Jenny Ogden/First Level; Katie Jardine/Training Level; Morgan Bourque/Pretraining;

 Justin Smith/Starter

As Dressage Chair for NB/PEI Region I would like to encourage more participation from the branches in qualifying riders to attend the annual fall Regional Qualifier. Riders from our region have

represented us well and have had positive experiences working as a team at nationals.  I encourage DC’s to contact me to help organize dressage clinics and shows in their area to facilitate their rider’s attendance at the Regional Qualifier.

Colleen Carroll-Nisbett

Regional Dressage Chair, NB/PEI

